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Hello New Year!!!  

So many new changes have been happening these past few 

months. We would like to congratulate Susan Derksen as our new 

Principle. Speaking of congratulations, we would like to highlight 

some of the Grade 10-12 students for completing the Provincial 

Numeracy Assessments!  

As we enter the new term and second half of our year, we would 

like to mention the start of new courses. Connected classrooms are 

in full swing with their courses, attendance being a vital part of their 

grade. The EMR Training is still being enjoyed by many students 

and community members! Looking forward to what the future holds 

for the ‘to-be certified emergency responders’! Matt Anderson also 

commits to bringing some of our students to Northwest Fitness in 

Smithers for some physical education.  

We have a few tentative events that may be happening in the up 

coming weeks. As well as the reawakening of Elders Tea! We had 

our first one January 28th and it was a great success! Having Krystal 

McKinnon in the school to incorporate self care therapy and calming 

techniques for our students and elders who came to visit.  

We would like to remind that there is now a “No phone policy” set in 

place during school hours. If there is some encouragment at home 

to leave devices at home.  

Up Coming Tentative Events: 

Ski Day – Tentative  

Culture Session with Natu – Tentative 

Parent/Teacher Night – Tentative 

** Family Day is February 17th**  No School  
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